{Your Full Address}
{Your Postcode}

{Date}

Dear {MP Name},  

I am writing to you as my local councillor, to raise the issues surrounding Disabled Bus Passes. 

A Disabled Bus Pass allows for free off-peak travel on local bus services between 09:30am and 11:30pm, Monday to Friday and all-day weekends and on public holidays. 

However, many people that have epilepsy are unable to drive due to the fact that the DVLA requires people to be seizure free for 12 months. 

Public transport becomes their only way to travel. Not only has there been cuts to buses in the last two years, but the 09:30am time restriction means that many with epilepsy are isolated as travel to work is compromised. 

I ask that disabled bus passes should be made available at all times of the day so that people with epilepsy are not only able to travel to work, but to do so freely. 

The government have now also announced an increase in the cap on bus fares, from £2 to £3. For people who rely on buses to travel to work or hospital appointments, this will increase costs by £10 per week. In a time when everyone’s finances are under pressure this increase could have a huge impact.

Additionally, I ask that the application process for a disabled bus pass be changed. The current process directs individuals to apply for a driving license before applying for a bus pass, despite the fact that their application will be rejected due to their condition.

For people with epilepsy, this is a huge inconvenience, as well as a waste of DVLA time and resources. 

Guidance from the Department for Transport clearly states that asking people to apply for a driving license before being eligible for a bus pass is unnecessary and I would therefore ask that you ensure the council’s current policy is changed to reflect this. 

Yours Sincerely,

